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Thursday 12th November 2015 
Principals Report 
 
Remembrance Day 11 November  
Gold Coin Donation to Rebuild a School in France 
Can I sincerely thank everyone for the enormous generosity that was shown in donating a gold 
coin to support the rebuilding of a dilapidated school in the village of Pozieres in France, where 
thousands of Australian troops died in fierce fighting in 1916.  In total the school raised $345:00 
which has been sent through to the Camp Gallipoli Foundation. The fundraising campaign 
mirrors one conducted in the 1920s when Victorian school children collected pennies to rebuild 
the shattered school in the village of Villers Bretonneux, which Australian soldiers had liberated 
in 1918.  
Our school will be acknowledged on a special website and on a plaque at the school in Pozieres. 
Building work is scheduled to begin in July next year and be completed around the same time in 
2017. The campaign proposes building seven classrooms, a teachers' common room, a small 
library, toilets, an assembly hall and some accommodation. Thank you so much for the support 
of this initiative.  

 
ANZAC Centenary Medallions 
Your child would have returned home yesterday with a commemorative medallion to mark the 
ANZAC landings at Gallipoli 100 years ago. The medallions were provided by the Pelican Flat 
RSL Sub Branch and I thank them sincerely for distributing them to our students. In particular Mr 
Hall, the President of the sub branch has asked that we highlight four words which embody the 
spirit and tradition of all of the ANZACs and how these values are still so relevant to today’s 
society. 
They are: 

Courage 
Mateship 

Endurance 
Sacrifice 

 
A conversation about these values while your child is showing you the medallion and how they 

are still so relevant in our contemporary society would be more than appropriate.   
 
Senior Boys Softball  
Our senior boys’ softball team played off yesterday afternoon against Marks Point PS for the title 
of Hunter Central Coast champions. Unfortunately they did not win against a very polished and 
accomplished side but by all accounts did themselves and our school extremely proud in the 
manner and spirit in which they played the game and for their very gracious acceptance of losing 
to a better side. Thank you boys and Ms Caban for your efforts and congratulations on getting to 
this level of this competition. 
 

 
Classes for 2016 
This year we are endeavouring to establish our 2016 classes prior to the end of this term and 
have these classes come together for one day in the last week and meet with the teacher they 
will be having for next year.  The purpose of this is to ensure that our staff are well aware of the 
learning needs of students they will be teaching in 2016 assisting them in their planning prior to 

commencing with them next year.  For the students they can have their holidays knowing who is 
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teaching them and in their own way prepare for the year ahead.  
 
A great deal of planning and consideration goes into the development of classes each year, with 
many conferences occurring between the current teachers, next year’s teachers and the 
executive staff. This is a very lengthy and thoughtful process which considers the social, 
emotional and academic level of each student and the dynamics that exist between students. 
The aim at all times is to place students according to what is believed to be the best learning 
environment for them so that they can maximize their learning potentials and success. As our 
teachers know your children very well, they are extremely capable in making these judgements in 
establishing next year’s classes, and therefore parents should be confident that the staff will 
place your child in the best class and learning environment for him or her to excel. We are very 
keen to work with families at all times and will make every effort to accommodate any request for 
class placement that is deemed to be of an exceptional circumstance. To request a class 
placement for your child in 2016 it must be demonstrated that a significant circumstance exists 
which directly relates to the impact on a child’s learning progress. This would not include 
requests for placement on the basis of wanting or not wanting a particular teacher.  Any request 
received will be reviewed by the school executive and a decision made on the basis of the best 
educational interests of the child concerned.   
 

Primary Ethics 
We are still looking for volunteers to become teachers and there is a non-teaching coordinator 
position. If you might be interested in being involved in our ethics program.  I ask you to contact 
Ms Julie Bell, Regional Manager, Wyong LGA Primary Ethics Ltd  M: 0415 697 109. Alternatively 
enter your details onto the Primary Ethics website under the becoming a teacher tab and that will 
be sent through to Julie.  Full free training will be provided.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Graham Holmes 
Principal 

M.Ed. Admin., B. Ed., 

Grad. Cert. Public Sector Management 

Quality Workers/High Achievers This Week 

Student/s Class Work Sample/s 

Caprice Lockhart 5/6G Continuously answering 
questions and contributing 
to class learning. 

Gracie-May Rayner 3/4B  Outstanding fact finding 
and writing on Volcanoes 

Senior Boys Softball Team   Reach the final and being 
runner up of the Hunter 
Central Coast Competition 
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Softball 
Our school has a fantastic softball team! The team - 
Seth, Dalton, Kailem, Dylan, Brandon, Kale, Connor, 
Tallon, Mitchell and Ben are an asset to our school. 
They have not only won the Central Coast 
Championship, they have also stepped up, trained hard 
and gave their "Lake Munmorah best" in a game 
against Marks Point P S. at Stephenson Park 
yesterday. Unfortunately they were defeated, however, I 
am sure all present will agree, they fought hard and 

were proud of 
their efforts. 
 
As a coach, I 
can say that 
they were the most enthusiastic (and 
unique) team I have ever coached. And 
I am sorry that most of the boys are off 
to high school so I won't get the 
pleasure of coaching them next year. 
 
Mrs Tracey Caban 
 
 

Fresh Food Friday 
Thanks so much to all of the families who have supported our Fresh Food 
Friday. Not only has this initiative allowed your children to plant and grow a 
variety of fresh fruits and vegetables, given senior students the chance to pick, 
pack and sell fresh produce but has allowed families to purchase fresh produce 
at a bargain price.  
 
So come along each Friday afternoon at 2:45, under the COLA to snap up a 
bargain. All money raised will be used to purchase seeds etc so classes can 
grow new plants. 
 
This week - strawberries, mint, shallots, silver beet, rosemary, 
lettuce, carrots, rocket, marjoram and fresh flowers - all at the 
bargain price of $1:00  
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Take a Hike Cervical Cancer 
  
Mrs Bennett from LMPS has decided to embark on a 1,300km long hike across the entire 
South Island of New Zealand to raise funds and awareness for cervical cancer in honour of 
her sister. Mrs Bennett has suffered the loss of her much loved sister, Tonya, due to 
cervical cancer. Ten students from Mr Sanday’s class have taken the initiative to help raise 
money and awareness by holding a fundraiser for the Australian Cervical Cancer 
Foundation (ALLF).  
  
On the 24th of November, the students of 5/6S will be hosting a cake stall and an 
interactive science show. This day will also be a mufti day. Students can show their 
support by wearing teal and white and donating a gold coin. 
  
The students of 5/6S will also be selling homemade merchandise at the community fun 
night on 26th November to raise further funds for the ACCF.  
  
Please show your support for the students in 5/6S, Mrs Bennett and the ACCF by 
participating in the day! 
  
Tuesday 24th of November: 
Cake stall             50c – $2 
Science show     50c entry 50c to make and launch a rocket 
Mufti Day            $1 to wear teal and white 
  
From the students of 5/6S 
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Australian Government Assistance for National Capital Excursion 
 
Students from our school will soon be undertaking an educational tour of the national capital.  
While on this tour they participate in a variety of educational programmes focused on Australia’s 
history, culture, heritage and democracy. 
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to 
visit their National Capital as part of their civics and citizenship education.  To assist  in meeting 
the cost of the excursion, the Australian Government is contributing funding under the 
Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) programme toward the travel expenses 
incurred.  This contribution will be paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion. 
 

We would like to thank the Australian Government for their support of this program. 
 

We hope that the excursion is a rewarding experience for all students. 
 
Mr McFarland 
Assistant Principal Stage 3 
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School Diary 
Please stick me on your 

‘fridge’ 
 
 
TERM 4 
 
November 
13 12:45pm K-6R Parent Assembly 
16 - 18 Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 
17 Rockpool Adventures Incursion 
 6:30pm P&C Meeting 
18 Rockpool Adventures Incursion 
19 9:15 - 11:00am 2016 Kindergarten Orientation - Session 3 
20 Silly Socks 4 Sick Kids Day - Gold Coin Donation 
25 11:00am Thank You Morning Tea 
26 5:00 - 8:00pm MARKET & FUN NIGHT 
 
December 
01 Stage 1 Alison Homestead Excursion 
03 9:30am - End of Year Presentation @ LMHS 
 12:00pm - Year 6 Graduation 
04 Year 6 Luna Park Excursion 
07 Kinder - Year 5 Class Parties 
08 Year 5 SURF FUN DAY 
16 Last  Day for Students 

2015 
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